MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 16 APRIL 2012
In the Chair:

Councillor P McShane
Members Present:
Councillors J Baird, S Blaney, D F Cunningham, W Graham, D 


M McAllister, N McAllister, D McDonnell, R 




A McIlroy, M A McKillop, S McKillop, C McShane, C C 



Thompson. 
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services


Mr Aidan McPeake, Head of Technical Services





Mrs K McCaw, Administrative Officer





Mrs J Morgan, Administrative Assistant

12/11:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McCambridge.
Members were advised of a breakfast event being held by the Rotary Club on Saturday 21 April, at the Central Bar, Ballycastle with all proceeds going to local charities. 
It was agreed that the Chairman would host a coffee morning on Monday 30 April in the Mayors Parlour for the MIS Society.
This was agreed.

12/11:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12 MARCH 2012
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12 March 2012 having been circulated, were taken as read.

Councillor S McKillop requested that the following amendments be made to the  minutes of 12 March 2012; Point 12/09:10 Proposed Twinning with Gaza – Insert opening paragraph “During discussion reference was made to absence of required authorisation from central government, cross party support requirement, overt political objective of Gaza Twinning (Cllr McShane’s letter to Mayor of Gaza – 30 June 2011), costs to Ratepayer’s inc. potential detrimental impact of twinning proposal upon tourism, Council aid via International Aid Agencies.”

Point 12/09:12 – Recording of Council Minutes to include “recording of Councillors’ objections to particular issues when requested.”

After discussion, 



Councillor C McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor M A McKillop,

“That the minutes of the 12 March 2012 circulated would not be amended”.
On a vote been taken on the proposal, there were six votes in favour, and seven votes against the proposal which was lost. 

Subject to these amendments,



Councillor Thompson proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the amended minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12 March 2012 be adopted.”
12/11:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12th MARCH 2012   

Parades Roadshow


It was agreed to approve Councillor Baird’s attendance at the Parades Commission Outreach Road Show.

12/11:04
TOURISM & LEISURE SERVICE’S REPORT


The Tourism and Leisure Services report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Sheskburn Recreation Centre – User Figures
Following discussions, regarding information provided within the report on the decline in usage figures at Sheskburn Recreation Centre, it was agreed that further information would bring back to Council in relation to these figures. 

Cushendall Cliff Path 
Reference was made to the report which highlighted that Cushendall Cliff path would remain closed until the various remedial works were completed, to ensure that the path was safe for the public to use. 
After discussion, it was agreed that further information regarding the timeframe for Cushendall Cliff Path would be brought back to a future meeting.
Carrickmore Road to Fairhead PROW

Following discussion, it was agreed that details regarding the site meeting held at Marconi’s Cottage, Carrickmore Road on the 27 March 2012 would be brought back to a future meeting.
Congratulation

Members expressed their congratulations to Helena Dornan, Ballycastle on completing the 100k run.
After discussion,


Councillor R McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor D McAllister and resolved,

“That the Tourism & Leisure Services Report be adopted.”

12/11:05      REPORT FOR TECHNICAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT
The Report for Technical Services Department having been circulated, was taken as read.

Councillor P McShane left the meeting at this point.

Extension of Brickkiln Co-Mingled and Green Waste Contract on a Month by Month Basis 

Reference was made to the North West Region of Waste Management public tender for the collection and processing of co-mingled and segregated waste received at Council’s civic Amenity site. 
After discussion, 



Councillor D McAllister proposed, 



Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved, 

“That Council continue to use Brickkiln to collect and process co-mingled and segregated waste at Carneatly Amenity Site, on a month to month basis until the successful tenderer has been appointed.”

Mixed Dry Recyclable Contract – In Committee

Councillor P McShane returned to the meeting at this point.

After discussion, 



Councillor McIlroy proposed, 



Seconded by Councillor McDonnell and resolved,



“That the meeting continue in committee.”

Members were given an update on the tendering process for the mixed dry recyclable contract.  As the first tender had withdrawn it was recommended that the Group accept the second lowest tender.
After further discussion,



Councillor McIlroy proposed, 



Seconded by Councillor S McKillop and resolved, 


“That the recommendation be approved”.
The meeting continued out of committee at this point. 

Provision of Green Waste Skips

Details were given of a review carried out for the cost of providing the garden waste skip service at Bushmills and Cushendun.  Discussions held included fly tipping, skips, provision of trailer and 1100lt bins. 

It was agreed that item 10 on the agenda would be discussed at this point.
After discussion,



Councillor Thompson proposed




Seconded by M A McKillop

“That Council reintroduce the bulk garden waste collection skips system at Cushendall Caravan Park for the summer season”



Councillor D McAllister proposed



Seconded by Councillor S McKillop



“That a trailer be provided within the housing estates in Bushmills”.

After further discussion, it was agreed to remove the green waste skip collection service from Cushendall Caravan Site and provide an 1100lt bin grass collection service only.

It was also agreed that details would be brought back to Council regarding the provision of a trailer service in Bushmills for bulky household waste.
CIWM (NI) Conference and Exhibition 

Details of the CIWM annual conference and Exhibition on Waste and Resource Management were given, and it was agreed that Councillor Blaney would be nominated to attend the CIWM (NI) Conference and Exhibition on Tuesday 24th April 2012 in Stormont Hotel, Belfast.
Bushmills and the Giant’s Causeway Community Association Festival 4th June 2012 

Following discussion, it was agreed to approve the request from Mary Anderson Secretary of Bushmills Community Association and the Giant’s Causeway Community Association to use the barriers, bins and staging in order to host a festival on 4 June 2012. 
NILGA Translink Ulster in Bloom Competitions 2012 Entries

Details of the NILGA Translink Ulster in Bloom Competition for 2012 were given and it was agreed that the towns and villages of Armoy, Ballintoy, Ballycastle, Cushendun, Cushendall and Mosside would be put forward as entries. 

After discussion,

Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor S McKillop and resolved,


“That the Technical Services Report be adopted.”

12/11:06
CORPORATE SERVICE’S REPORT
Lease – Former Amuseument Arcade, Bayview Road, Ballycastle

An update was given on the current status of the lease for the Former Amusement Arcade, Bayview Road, Ballycastle, including the latest correspondence received from the lessee. After discussion it was agreed that the Council would formally terminate the lease from 31 March 2012.

Councillor D McAllister left the meeting at this point.

Cushendall Golf Club – Boundary Dispute (Update) 

After discussion,



Councillor Thompson proposed, 



Seconded by Councillor Hunter and resolved, 



“That the meeting continue in committee.”

Reference was made to the legal advice received from Councils Solicitor regarding the boundary dispute and it was agreed to proceed on the basis outlined in the advice. 

The meeting continued out of committee. 

Meeting with Northern Trust re Transform your care document

Reference was made to correspondence received from the Northern Trust and the recommendations for changes in the health service.  

Following discussion, it was agreed that the Northern Trust Transform your care document workshop would be held on Monday 21 May 2012 from 6.00pm – 8.00pm in the Council Boardroom.

EQIA of Town Twinning Decision
Reference was made to the request by Council for an Equality Impact Assessment to be carried out regarding the Twinning arrangement with Gaza and the recommendation that this be carried out by Policy Arc Ltd.

Following discussion, it was agreed that costs for this Impact Assessment would be brought back to a future meeting.

Councillors M A McKillop and P McShane left the meeting at this point.

Review of Accounts

After discussion, 



Councillor Graham proposed,



Seconded by Councillor S McKillop and resolved, 



“That the meeting continue in committee.”

Reference was made to the ten outstanding accounts within the Technical Services Department which dated between 2008 – 2010, and were now recommended for write-off.
After discussion 



Councillor Baird proposed, 



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,



“That the £368.15 in relation to outstanding accounts dating 



between 2008 -2010, be written-off.”

The meeting continue out of committee.
Scheme of Allowances Payable to Councillors
Following discussion, it was agreed to approve the updated Scheme of allowances payable to Councillors it was agreed to approve the Scheme.
Audit and Governance Working Group 
It was agreed that the next Audit and Governance Working Group would be held on the 26 April 2012 at 10.30am in the Council Boardroom.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That the Corporate Services Report be adopted.”

Councillor C McShane left the meeting at this point.

12/11:07
ROAD SIGNAGE, BALLYCASTLE 



(Requested by Councillor Blaney)


Councillor Blaney requested this item be removed from the agenda. 
12/11:09
DELEGATION FROM HORSE TRADERS WISHING TO PUT CASE TO COUNCIL TO RETAIN THE SELLING OF HORSES 



(Requested by Councillor D McAllister)


It was agreed this item would be placed on the next agenda. 
12/11:10
PROPOSE THAT COUNCIL REINTRODUCE THE BULK GARDEN WASTE COLLECTION SKIPS SYSTEM AT CUSHENDALL CARAVAN PARK FOR THE SUMMER SEASON


(Requested by Councillor Thompson)



This item had been discussed previously in the meeting.


C McShane returned to the meeting at this point.

12/11:11
MOUNT EDWARDS IRISH SIGNING


(Requested by Councillor Blaney)


Discussions were held regarding the Irish translation for Mount Edwards Hill, Cushendall.



After further discussion, 





Councillor Blaney proposed, 





Seconded by Councillor Baird and resolved, 





“That the Irish translation for Mount Edwards Hill, Cushendall 


namely Cnoc Thulach Macéadbhaird be approved.
12/11:12
FACILITIES FOR BALLYCASTLE RUGBY CLUB 



(Requested by Councillor P McShane)



Reference was made to the new rugby club in Ballycastle, and discussions included the possibility of Council providing facilities and the current usage of the pitches in Ballycastle.  


After discussion, it was agreed that the Sports Development Officer would meet with Ballycastle Rugby Club to discuss facilities available.

12/11:08
“FOR COUNCIL TO CONSIDER INTRODUCING STANDING ORDERS 



(Requested by Councillor C McShane)


Discussions were held regarding the introduction of Standing Orders, and members expressed their opinions on the advantages and disadvantages of having these.



After further discussion,





Councillor C McShane proposed,





Seconded by Councillor N McAllister 





“That Council consider the introduction of Standing Orders.”



On a vote been taken there were six votes in favour, and eight votes against the proposal, which was lost.


Councillor D McAllister left the meeting at this point.
12/11:13
CONFERENCES AND COURSES

Cardiac Risk in the Young (Charity Breakfast).  To be held on Friday 20th April 2012 from 7.30am – 9.30am at Lodge Hotel, Coleraine.

There were no nominations.
Delivering Workforce Efficiency Workshop.  To be held on 2nd May 2012 at the Hilton Hotel, Templepatrick 
After discussion, 

Councillor Thompson proposed 

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved


“That Councillor Blaney be nominated to attend the “Delivering 
Workforce Efficiency Workshop.”

Letter dated 26th March 2012 from North East Peace 111 Partnership inviting members to take part in the “Leadership in a Shared Society Project.” 

            After discussion, 


Councillor Thompson proposed

Councillor P McShane


Seconded by Councillor N McAllister


Councillor Graham proposed


Councillor Baird


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy

Councillor S McKillop 

Councillor McIlroy proposed


Councillor Blaney


Seconded by Councillor Graham


Councillor Graham proposed


Councillor McIlroy


Seconded by Councillor S McKillop

Councillor P McShane proposed

Councillor Thompson


Seconded by Councillor N McAllister



Councillor N McAllister proposed

Councillor C McShane


Seconded by Councillor Blaney

It was therefore resolved that Councillors Baird, Blaney, McIlroy, S McKillop, C McShane, P McShane and Thompson be nominated to attend North East Peace 111 Partnership regarding Leadership in a Shared Society Project. 
12/11:14
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

The National Trust for Place of Historic Interest or Natural Beauty Application for the Transfer of a Licence in respect of the Causeway Hotel, Giants Causeway, Bushmills, County Antrim.


There were no objections to the above application.
12/11:15
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

There were no documents for signing and sealing.
12/11:16
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter dated 23rd March 2012 from Health & Social Care Board regarding visits to all 
Councils in Northern Ireland to discuss the Compton Review

This letter was noted.

Letter dated 26th March 2012 from DOE Planning regarding No 6-13 Bleachgreen 
Apartments E/2011/0062/F 


This letter was noted.



Letter dated 26th March 2012 from Department for Social Development regarding 
Housing Benefit Changes: Restriction for under occupation in Social Rented Sector. 


After Discussion, 




Councillor N McAllister proposed, 




Seconded by Councillor Thompson and resolved,




“That Council send a letter to Minister Nelson 





McCausland, Department for Social Development expressing Councils 


disappointment that he was unable to meet with members”.

Letter dated 26th March 2012 from DOE Roads Service regarding Traffic Calming 
Measures. 

This letter was noted.


Letter dated 27th March 2012 from Strategic Planning regarding request from Simple 
Power Ltd to present to Council. 


It was agreed that the request from Strategic Planning to invite Simple Power Ltd to 
attend a Council meeting regarding wind energy would be approved.

Press Release dated 28th March 2012 from NILGA regarding “NILGA Stands Firm 
on Local Government Reform.” 


This correspondence was noted.


Letter dated 29th March 2012 from Post Office regarding Castlecatt Post Office. 


This letter was noted.


Letter dated 30th March 2012 from DOE Planning Division regarding Notification of 
Intention to prepare a Northern Ireland Marine Plan. 


This letter was noted.

Letter dated 30th March 2012 from Probation Board for Northern Ireland regarding 
Policing and Community Safety Partnership.  


This letter was noted.


Letter dated 30th March 2012 from Roads Service regarding A44 Maghermore Road 
(Quarry Bends), Ballycastle.


This letter was noted.


Letter received 3rd April 2012 from DOE Planning regarding proposed Golf Resort at 
Junction Whitepark Road & Causeway Road, Bushmills 


This letter was noted.


Letter dated 3rd April 2012 from The Electoral Office for Northern Ireland regarding 
E Counting Demonstration at Belfast City Hall on Thursday 31 May 2012. 


There were no nominations.

Email received 5th April 2012 from BBC regarding an invitation from Peter White, 
Chief Executive, Switchover Help Scheme. 


This correspondence was noted.


Invitation to Councillor Baird received 10th April 2012 from Age NI regarding 
Celebrate Age – A Focus on the Future. 

This correspondence was noted.

Circulated on the night


An email from Fraser Macpherson dated 10th April 2012 regarding “Succeeding in 
challenging Times: IRRV Northern Ireland Conference 2012.


This correspondence was noted.


Diamond Jubilee


An invite to attend County Antrim Service of Thanksgiving to mark the Diamond 
Jubilee in St Patrick’s Parish Church, Ballymena on Sunday 29th April 2012 at 
3.00pm.

After Discussion,



Councillor S McKillop proposed
Councillor Graham



Seconded by Councillor Baird 

Councillor McIlroy









Councillor Hunter









Councillor Baird








Councillor S McKillop


It was therefore agreed that Councillors Baird, Graham, Hunter, McIlroy and S 
McKillop be nominated to attend the Thanksgiving Service to mark the Diamond 
Jubilee.
12/11:17
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Transition Committees – Alex Attwood
It was agreed to re-circulate letter dated 4th April 2012 from Alex Attwood regarding Transition Committees at a future Council meeting. 
The meeting concluded at 9.00pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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